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Members Update Sheet 

 
Item 7  ‘Local Occupancy ‘Mortgagee in Possession Clause’. 

In response to questions at Member’s Briefing: 
1) Members asked whether there would be a ‘suitable marketing period’ as part of 

‘Option 1’. (para. 5.1 of the report). No, the Authority would not require a marketing 
period before the restriction changed from local occupancy to principal residence if 
there is a default on the loan. This is likely to represent too much of a risk to lenders 
and would not therefore serve its purpose 
 
Option 3 in the Report is current practice. Option 2 is the position taken by some 
other National Parks. Option 1 (the Preferred Option) is presented as a compromise 
between the two. It would avoid time spent by home purchasers and the Authority in 
dealing with a variation to the local occupancy condition in the event a mortgage 
could not be secured. Because this is triggered in the event of default only Officers 
see this as a very rare occurrence. In the event that it is not, Officers will reconsider 
the position and come back to Members with a recommendation on a different 
approach.   
 

2) It is already our standard practice to place a mortgagee in possession clause on 
affordable housing developments brought forward by housing associations that 
discharges the occupancy restriction after a period of marketing (the ‘Option 2’ 
scenario). We have been advised that if we do not so then they cannot raise 
adequate finance. The clauses that are set out in the report would be applied to 
schemes brought forward by private individuals and small builders for local 
occupancy houses to avoid situations when they cannot raise finance. 
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Item 8  NYM/2020/0227/FL – Plough Inn, Fadmoor 
 
Please note two additional conditions as follows: 
 
22. MISC00 A report of appropriately resourced, robust and detailed bat activity 

survey(s) must be submitted to the Authority and approved in writing 
prior to any works being undertaken to the buildings or structures on 
site. This report should set out whether any bat roosts are present on 
the site, whether a European Protected Species Licence is required and 
the details of any mitigation necessary to ensure the development does 
not impact on protected species. The development should proceed in 
accordance with the findings of this report once accepted by the 
Authority. 

23. MISC00 If a European Protected Species Licence is required due to the 
presence of protected species on the site, a copy of this must be 
provided to the Authority once obtained and acknowledged in writing 
prior to any licensable works taking place.  

 
Public Question - Tracy Hostler, Low Hagg Farm, Starfitts Lane, Kirkbymoorside, 
North Yorkshire, YO62 7JF – Submitted the following question: 
 
Has the Committee seen the five year plan that was submitted, as requested, following the 
last Committee Meeting in July?   
 
We ask as there is no mention of it in the Committee Report.   
 
Community pubs, can be, and are, not only viable but also hugely successful.  
Members should not just take our five year plan and word for it  – have they seen the 
Plunkett Report, which highlights exactly how successful community pubs and other facilities 
are?  
If Committee were to consider that a Community Business, operated by a Community 
Benefit Society in Fadmoor may not be appropriate, why would that be, when there are a 
growing number of such successful businesses throughout the country and when not one 
has failed, as the Plunkett Foundation report of 30th September 2020 confirms? 
 
Officers are aware that documentation and comments from members of the local 
community have been sent directly to Members prior to the Planning Committee 
Meeting as part of the lobbying process. 

 
Please see below a copy of the appellant’s (applicant’s) Statement of Case submitted 
to the Planning Inspectorate in relation to the appeal against non-determination of the 
planning application: 
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Plans List Item 1 NYM/2020/0757/FL 
 
At the Planning Committee Meeting held on 03 December 2020 Members deferred the 
decision on the above planning application in order for a site visit to be undertaken. 
In the light of the recent national lockdown regulations  about Coronavirus (Covid-19) the 
Authority has made the decision to postpone the committee site visit and has removed the 
planning application from the 14 January 2021 Planning Committee Agenda. 
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